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Community Calendar
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 13
Brewster Nursing Clinic, Brewster Senior Center, 10-11:30 a.m.
Preschool Storytime,  Pioneer Memorial Library, 10:15 a.m. and

1:15 p.m.
Kiwanis, Student Union, noon
Family History Center, 1145 S. Franklin, 7-9 p.m.
Tumbleweed Chorus, United Methodist Church, 8 p.m.
Step-parenting discussion group, 8:30 p.m.; call Deb at 462-3870

or Randy at 462-7168.
Downtown Alcoholics Anonymous, City Hall basement, 8:30 p.m.

(non-smoking)

You are Invited to Attend the Dr. Max Pickerill Lecture Series with

Dr. Don Messer
Past President of Iliff Theological College

Dr. Mike Klymkowsky
Department of MCD Biology at the University of Colorado and

Dr. Peter Tramel
Department of Philosophy at Fort Hays State University

Topic:

The Theological, Scientific and Ethical Quandaries
of Genetic Engineering

Wednesday, September 12th ~ 2:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m.
Northwest Kansas Cultural Arts Center

Colby Community College

* NO ADMISSION CHARGE

Specialty Clinic

FOOT CLINIC
3rd MONDAY of the MONTH

STARTING SEPTEMBER 17

Please call
785-462-1215
for an appointment

BASIC FOOT CARE
WILL BE PROVIDED.

Citizens
Medical
Center

The McCarty family would
like to invite the community to an

Open House
Friday, September 21  •  12:00-7:00 p.m.

McCarty Dairy - Hwy. 83, 4 mi. west of Rexford
(or 13 miles east of Colby)

~ ~

• HOURLY WALKING TOURS - REFRESHMENTS •
See you there!!

New Winter
Hours

Dinner
5:00 pm 10:00 pm

Bar
4:00 pm- Close

Starting Friday,
August 31, 2001

2227 S. Range
462-6565

The Thomas County
Learning Center

305 N. Franklin

Call or contact
MELINDA FIKAN

today @ 465-7900 for enrollment and
eligibility information.

Now Open

Happy
40th!!
Love -
Tara
and

Mom &
Dad

CLOSEOUT SALE!!
ALL

AUTO PARTS 50% OFF
HURRY IN....Sale ends

 September 30th!!

165 W. 4th  •  462-2432

Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $2.60
Corn $2.02
Milo $3.14

Markets

Lois Myers

• Correspondent

Kountry Kitchen
Salmon-Sour Cream Bake

2 (8 oz.) fresh or frozen salmon steaks, cut 1 inch thick
1/4 cup sour cream

1/4 cup mayonnaise
1/4 cup sliced green onion
1 teaspoon lemon juice
Salt and pepper to taste
1/4 cup shredded cheddar

cheese
Thaw salmon, if frozen. Place on

flat cutting surface and halve steaks lengthwise, removing
center bones. Place the four pieces of salmon in a 10 x 6 x 2-inch baking
dish. Bake uncovered in a 450 degree oven for 12 to 15 minutes, or until
fish flakes easily with a fork. In small bowl, combine sour cream, mayon-
naise, green onion, lemon juice and salt and pepper. Spoon over salmon;
sprinkle cheese on top. Bake 3-5 minutes longer or until sauce is heated
through. Makes four servings.

80th anniversary celebration was a success

Club News

HappeningsA Small Business Tax Workshop
will be presented from 8:30-11:30 a.m.
Friday, Oct. 5. at the Thomas County
Office Complex. For information or to
register, contact the FHSU Small Busi-
ness Development Center, 109 W.
10th, Hays, 785-628-786, or email
sbdc@fhsu.edu.

Chicken Lips Comedy Theater will
present the show, Lipservice, at 7:30
p.m. on Saturday, Sept. 22, at The Gate-
way in Oberlin, sponsored by the Ober-
lin Arts and Humanities Commission.
Chicken Lips is an improvisational
stand-up comedy group from Denver
that is returning to Oberlin for the third
time. The wacky performance is
packed with improv acting, comedy,
and satire about world and national
events and customized to reflect local
culture as well. Free 90-minute impro-
visation workshops for junior high stu-
dents, high school students and adults
are also planned on Saturday with
times will be determined later. Admis-
sion is by season tickets or $8 for adults
and $4 students at the door. For details,
contact Idella Frickey at (785) 475-
2473, or Ella Betts, (785) 475-3557.

The 33rd  Annual Fair on the Square
will be Saturday, Sept. 22, from 9 a.m.-
4 p.m. in Lyons. Artists and crafters
from several states will converge on
the courthouse lawn to display their
wares. Admissions is free. For infor-
mation, contact Tina Daugherty, man-
ager of the Lyons Chamber of Com-
merce, 101 W. Main, Lyons, 67554 or
call 620-257-2842.

The Kansas Technology Enterprise

Corporation is offering inventors the
opportunity to explore options for de-
veloping their ideas. The agency will
host the Invention Development Work-
shop from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Sept.
29 at the National Institute for Aviation
Research at Wichita State University.
The event is intended for all levels of
inventors, including those with exist-
ing ideas or patents and those who are
searching for a market or looking for
business assistance. For information,
call Teresa Merrifield at 785-296-5604
or e-mail tmerrifi@ktee.com.

Boston-based jazz singer Lisa
Thorson will present a public concert
at 7:30 p.m. Sept. 18 at Garden City
Community College. The singer is the
daughter of Steve Thorson, Garden
City Community College theater arts

director. Her concert in the Pauline
Joyce Fine Arts Building is the center-
piece of a four-day visit in which she’ll
also present a series of workshops for
Southwest Kansas high school and
college musicians. Tickets for the Sept.
18 concert will be $5, on a first-come,
first-served basis. Admission will be
sold at the door, and also in advance,
beginning Sept. 11. Call the box office
at 275-3244. between 11 a.m.-1 p.m.
and 4-6 p.m., Monday through Friday.
Garden City Community College stu-
dents, and those from area high
schools, will be able to work with the
singer in a series of sessions Sept. 17-
20. Anyone with questions about the
student sessions should contact Dr. Lee
Martin, college vocal music director,
620-276-9547. Those with questions
about the concert may contact Steve
Thorson at 620-276-9548.

We want your local news, 462-3963.

DAUGHTERS OF ISABELLA
Immaculate Heart of Mary Circle

met Sept. 6 in the Knights of Colum-
bus room. Regent Darline Hutfles
called the meeting to order.

The opening prayer was said in uni-
son. The ode was sung and the pledge
to the flag was made. Theresa Baker,
chancellor, read a spiritual message
about the different meanings of
‘Home.’

A card was read from St. Paul’s
Circle, Grinnell, inviting the circle to
participate in installation of officers at
2 p.m. Sunday, Oct. 21, with a recep-
tion to follow.

Gail Bremenkamp offered to do re-
search on the Daughter of Isabella
Circle’s history and will present it at the
October meeting.

Joan Albers received tickets for a
raffle to raise money for the Mary
Elizabeth House in Hays. The circle
will donate $50 to them.

The October meeting will be an open

meeting with a gourmet meal. Marla
Crumrine, chairman, CeAnn Rinehart,
Jan Mallory and Darline Hutfles are
hostesses.

Guests are invited to the meal and the
open meeting. To assure an accurate
meal count, please call or leave at mes-
sage with Margaret Denneler, 462-
6116.

Rosemary Bange, chairman of the
nominating committee, presented the
slate of officers for 2001-2002. They
are: regent, Rosemary Bange; vice-re-
gent, Gayle Bremenkamp; past regent,
Darline Hutfles; financial secretary,
Susan Veeh; recording secretary, Mar-
garet Denneler; treasurer, Nancy
Barlow; custodian, Dorothy Stephens;
chancellor, CeAnn Rinehart; trustees
– first year, Theresa Baker, 2nd year,
Louise Dougherty, third year, Joan
Albers. Slate was approved.

The obligation was read as a group.
The meeting closed with prayer and
ode. Bo Curtin and Loretta Woodall

served refreshments.

BREWSTER LIONS
Song Leader Pro Tem Rex Jamison

led in a verse of Jingle Bells at the Aug.
28 meeting. It was voted to donate a
half a case of Lions lifesavers to some
senior scouts for their gold Award
project.

Coach B.J. Baird spoke about this
year’s football team. Lions enjoyed
home made ice cream.

The Sept. 11 meeting starts at 7 p.m.
Wednesday. Bring your wife. And in-
vite your assigned faculty member and
spouse. You need to call your teacher
and get a definite yes or no so we can
get a head count by Sunday night. If
you cannot be present and your as-
signed teacher will be, contact Nate
Reid or another Lion so that the guest
will be introduced and attended to.
Lion Don Allen has enlisted our new
superintendent, Sherri Ebmundson,
for the program.

The 80th anniversary of the Rexford
Community Church was a great suc-
cess. The theme for the weekend was
To God Be the Glory and the song was
sung during the services. People began
arriving on Saturday morning to visit
with friends. Over 100 attended the
banquet Saturday evening at the
Shepherd’s Staff Center.

 After the delicious dinner a few an-
nouncements were made and Happy
Birthday was sung to Deb Stepper,
Barb Stettler and Lula Thieler. The
group adjourned to the church for the
program. A tape taken when this build-
ing was built in 1953 and 1954 was
shown and many of the helpers were
identified. One chief carpenter was
hired and the rest of the labor was do-
nated by local people.

Different people shared memories of
earlier days including Stan Barnes, Jim
Bartsch, Esther Goossen, Les Wait,
Dale Mustoe and a few others. The
pastor read some letters from some
who could not attend. A quiz on Church
history was won by Rex Carswell and
he received a framed picture of the
church. Sunday started with an 8 a.m.
hearty breakfast served in Fellowship
Hall then the sing-a-long started at
9:30. The singing was great.

After a short break, the morning ser-
vice began at 10:30. During the service
Janette Dible and Shawn Spresser sang
a beautiful duet and Edith Adamson
played a terrific piano solo. Some
shared memories of their part in the
church work and several teachers of the
young people were fondly remem-
bered. Some of those mentioned were
Maye Hughes, Bertha Latimer, Deb
Stepper and Frances McIntyre.

Stan Barnes, a former minister, de-
livered the morning message based on
Matt.16:18. An outstanding album of
church history, prepared by Glendora
Bastin with help from Delores Dible
and Betty Nickols, was displayed with
other pictures and memorabilia and
drew much interest.

Those from out-of-town who at-
tended were Beth and Becky Barnett,
Les and Virginia Wait, Dale and Vir-
ginia Mustoe, Dave and Dalene Strieff,
Larry and Marty Shank, Glen Shank,

Lula Thieler

• Rexford
    Correspondent

Stan and Mary Barnes, Rex and Billy
Morton, Francis and Bert Dible, Flo-
rence Gilchrist, Doris Huber, Eileen
Dible, Elby and Edith Adamson, John
and Cleo Bastin, Mr. and Mrs. Allen
Morton, Chuck and Barb Widick,
Terry and Steve Salter, Robert and
Peggy Dible and Brady, Elaine
Preston, Kelly Hibbs, Sue Hayes,
Connie and Janae Phillips, Barb
Minnick, Cade and Cooper Minnick,
Esther Goossen, Rick and Dori Pauls,
Evan and Regena Barnum, Jim and

Esther Bartshch, and Frances
McIntyre.

Last weekend guests of Doug and
Joan Todd were Jeff and Nancy Todd
Haines and Colby from Oklahoma. On
Sunday to celebrate Colby’s 2nd birth-
day, other guests were Joan’s mother,
Norene Harker from Burlington, Co.
and Jim and Esther Bartsch. The
Todd’s foreign student, Marko, was
also present.

Guests of Rex and Betty Carswell
over the weekend included Terry and
Steve Salter of McPherson, Vince and
Peggy Carswell and Justin Williams of
Oberlin, Daryl and Rita Carswell and
Darren of Hays, Peggy and Robert
Dible and Brady of Menlo and on Sun-
day, Lula Thieler.

Hospital
CITIZENS MEDICAL CENTER

Monday, Sept. 10, 2001
Admissions

Anibel Wright and infant female,
Colby

Sara Swigart, Colby
Edwin Huelsmann, Oakley

Dismissals
Jasmyn Enfield, Goodland
Keri Chessmore and infant female,

Atwood

Dennis and Sheila Woofter spent
Labor Day weekend in Colby visiting
his parents, Ethel Jean and Duane
Woofer. They were traveling from San
Diego Calif., to their new home in
Washington, D.C.

Dr. Mason and Merle Wolf attended
the wedding of Carol Balthazor to
Glenn Hofman in rural Elwood, Neb.,
at the Hofman farm on Sept. 1. Carol
is Merle’s daughter. The outside wed-
ding was held on a hilltop adjacent to
the farm house. Children of the bride
and groom were the attendants. A pic-
nic luncheon for family and friends
followed the wedding service.

Larry and Deb Koon attended the
opening of the Kansas State Fair, this
past weekend in Hutchinson.

About Town

Open house scheduled at Senior Center
The Senior Center will have an open

house on Friday, Oct. 12, from 2-4 p.m.
to coincide with Homecoming. Be sure
to mark your calendars and stop in and
say “Hi” to friends. Everyone is wel-
come, regardless of age.

Friday should be a great night for a
football game. It’s cool and crisp, and
the coffee stand should be popular. Had
a few folks mention that there were
some spectators that didn’t show very
good sportsmanship. Surely, Brewster
is going to retain their reputation for
being polite and fair, that is something
to be proud of.

Wilma Burk and Beverly Frailey
spent Thursday until Tuesday in Mc-
Cook and York, Neb., and also attended
the 60th anniversary of Wilma’s cousin
in Aurora, Neb., on Sunday.

Marjorie Westover has returned
home and her granddaughter, Tanya
Emory, has accompanied her. She is
doing good, other than a cold she
picked up in Colorado. I’ll bet she will
be back to her regular routine, soon.

Rene Faber was flown to Denver on
Wednesday evening with what was
believed to be a heart attack. We cer-
tainly wish her the best, an quickest
recovery. The reports are all sounding
really good, and it will be good to have
her recuperating back home.

Mickey Tygart has rallied a little, and
is able to be in her wheelchair and take
a few meals. Jan says Ross would ap-
preciate hearing from friends, so if you
have a minute or two, drop him a line.
We have his address here, in case you
don’t have it.

Guests of Rod and Susan Brauson
and Barbara Gilley were Nick Heoner
of Fort Hays State University, grand-
parents, Virginia Smiley, Carmelita
and Lyle Clark of Goodland. The oc-
casion was Barbara’s birthday. After a
wonderful supper, birthday cake and
opening gifts there was the traditional
fireworks display.

Cynthia Strnad was in a week or so
ago, and said she was moving to Good-
land. We wish her the very best, and
hope she’ll stop by occasionally.

  Sally

  Michael
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